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SERVICE SCHEDULE 

Friday Night – 6:15pm 

Saturday Morning – 9:30am 

 

 
WHAT IS GEMILUT HASADIM? 

 
Gemilut Hasadim means “bestowing 
kindness”. In Judaism, an attribute of G-d is 
said to be imitated by those who show 
personal kindness towards others.  
 
The Gemilut Hasadim Committee at MJCBY 
is here to help support you and your family 
during times of need. Whether experiencing 
an illness, recovering from surgery, or having 
lost a loved one, we are here to help make 
difficult times a little easier.  
 
We are able to cook and deliver meals, 
provide support during shiva, or help 
connect you with other resources. If you or a 
fellow congregant could benefit from our 
services, please contact Debbie Goldstein.  
If you would like to be added to the list of 
those available to help when needs arise, 
please contact Debbie as well. 

 
debbiegoldstein24@yahoo.com 

973-713-3869 

Join us online for Havdalah at the end 
of Shabbat every week! Havdalah 

times listed in weekly e-blast. 

ZOOM 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6576297611 

Meeting ID: 657 629 7611 

Passcode: MJCBY 

LIVESTREAM 

https://www.mjcby.org/service-

livestream 

 

MJCBY CLERGY & STAFF 
CLERGY 
Rabbi David J. Nesson 
Cantor Shana Onigman 
STAFF 
Amy Stover, Synagogue Administrator 
Rockey Cornell, Office Administrator 
Michael Roberts, Bookkeeper 
Miriam Loew, Education and Program Director/Youth Advisor 
Flo Sager, Religious School Administrator 
Michelle Nulman, Shalom Yeladim Director 
Isaiah Ward & Marco Tello, Custodians 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
Jason Navarino, President 
Marci Charm, 1st Vice President 
Alexis McGrath, 2nd Vice President 
Doug Goldstein, Treasurer 
Rita Gotfried, Secretary 
Rebecca Wanatick & Amy Weinstock, Immediate Past Presidents 
Ira Hammer & Fern Spitzer, Advisors 

ARMS OF THE SYNAGOGUE & COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
Adult Education – Peppi Glass & David Ganz 
Board of Education – Marci Charm 
Education Endowment Fund - Ira Hammer & Heidi Fleischman 
Facilities – Fern Spitzer 
Gemilut Hasadim – Debbie Goldstein 
History – Lewis Stone 
Jewish Young Community – Asher Weinstein aweinstein68@gmail.com  
& Nathan Vaisbort nathan_vaisbort@yahoo.com 
Kol Nidre Appeal - Douglas Landsman, Sara Forman, Peppi Glass & Irv Cohen 
Legacy – Marcy Needle 
Membership - Marcy Needle & Rebecca Wanatick 
Personnel – Rita Gotfried 
Ritual - Howard Baum, Ira Hammer & Paul Green 
Security – Alexis McGrath 
Shalom Yeladim – Fern Spitzer 
Social Action - Louis Bodian 
Technology – Mark Levine 

MEN’S CLUB 
Mark Levine (917) 439-8366 

SISTERHOOD 
Dorothy Cohen (973) 361-4338 

SISTERHOOD JUDAICA GIFT SHOP 
Sharon Barkauskas (201) 874-8744, Janet Appelbaum (973) 886-0702, Vivian 
Laska (973) 984-8178, Ivy Rubin (973) 781-0844, or Kim Synalovski (973) 714-
7636,  

SISTERHOOD KIDDUSH COMMITTEE 
Dorothy Cohen (973) 361-4338 

SISTERHOOD TORAH FUND 
Linda Rosenbaum (973) 895-2390 

NEWSLETTER 
Paula Czeisler, Editor & Designer 
Rockey Cornell, Editor & Designer 
Fran Loewensteiner, Copy Editor 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6576297611
https://www.mjcby.org/service-livestream
https://www.mjcby.org/service-livestream
mailto:aweinstein68@gmail.com
mailto:nathan_vaisbort@yahoo.com
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FROM THE RABBI’S DESK 

The Last Word 
Rabbi David J. Nesson

For the past 35 years I have been writing an article every month (well, almost every month) in 
our congregation Newsletter.  Over the years, this Newsletter has had many different titles, 
different editors, different layouts and different formats.  Now it exists for many of us in 
cyber space only.  I, for one, prefer it to be something in my hands, to hold and grasp.  There 
is something about having a ‘hard copy’.  But I digress.   
 

After 400 or so monthly articles, this is my final 
one.  The Last Word.  
 
By itself that makes this article bittersweet.  It’s still 
hard for me to grasp the end of 35 years as your Rabbi 
and Teacher at MJCBY. 
    

I have been privileged to be part of your lives- part of 
your lives personally.  You have invited me into your 
lives at the most precious moments, your happiest 
Simchas, from birth to Brit Milah to baby naming, and 
your most difficult and sad moments, in hospital rooms 
and standing with you at the edge of Olam Habah. You 
became B’Nai Mitzvah at 12 and 13 years old, and 
others became adult B’Nai Mitzvah while others still 
became new members of the Jewish community in 
conversion classes. 
    

For all this and so much more, I am thankful and 
grateful for our MJCBY family and the years we have 
spent together.  
 
So, what should the last words be?   
 

Through the years there are certain things about which I 
have been passionate and about which I will remain 
passionate. These are the things about which I have 
written all along. 
 

I am passionate about being Jewish. 
I am passionate about being a teacher and speaker. 
I am passionate about Israel. 
I am passionate about this Jewish community and the 
Jewish community around the world. 
I am passionate about bringing people into the beauty 
of Judaism. 
 

I concluded my farewell talk to our congregation with 
these thoughts, which I share again with you now.  
“It is said that every Rabbi has only one sermon.  They 
just keep saying it in different words each week.”  
 

Well, here is the message - or two or three- that I have 
tried to teach every week- 
 

First- BE JEWISH. BE PROUDLY JEWISH. 
Right now, with anti-Semitism on the rise, the most 
important responsibility you have - all of you - all of us - 
is to be publicly and proudly Jewish.  This includes 
LOVING and supporting ISRAEL. 
    

Second- LOVE THIS CONGREGATION. 
This MJCBY has been my home for 35 years.  It is the 
place that I raised my family and dedicated my energy. I 
hope each of you knows how special this place is.  So, 
make it a priority in your life. 
     

And third- BE KIND, BE KIND, BE KIND 
In our world still trying to come out of the Covid fog, 
let’s remember to be kind to one another and be 
patient with one other. 
 

Then I ended with a song, to the tune of So Long 
Farewell, from The Sound of Music. 
 

So long, farewell, it’s time to say good-bye 
Good-bye, Good-bye to MJCBY  
 

So long… 
Farewell… 
Shalom... 
Shalom 
    

And this, my friends, is the very last word.   
 

Shalom 
 

 
Our clergy is here for you.  Please let us know when you need us or when you want to share your good news: a new baby, a 
marriage, or other simcha. We want to know, but you have to tell us.  Please call the office at (973) 538-9292 or email 
office@mjcby.org. When you have experienced the death of a loved one, please contact Rabbi Nesson at (973) 285-9772 
before you make any plans. He will be the most helpful in making these preparations in a proper Jewish manner. 
 

mailto:office@mjcby.org
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CANTOR’S NOTES 

Rosh Chodesh 
Cantor Shana 

Eleven times a year, we interrupt our Shabbat morning Torah service to make a 
special announcement:  Rosh Chodesh, the first day of the new month according to 
the Hebrew calendar, will happen on a particular day in the coming week.  The 
congregation stands to hear the announcement, and a congregant is given the honor 
to hold the Torah as the blessing Birkat HaChodesh is chanted. If there is a holiday in 
the coming month, a snippet of the music of that holiday might be worked into the 
text to give us a little taste of it.  

 
I love this moment each month. It feels like a tiny moment of Rosh Hashanah, when we re-assess our lives, 
remind ourselves of what is most meaningful in our days, and ask for divine help to live in the best possible 
ways we can. The text itself boils down our needs into a basic request:  "Grant us a long peaceful life, with 
goodness and blessing, sustenance and health, abundance and honor, free from shame and reproach, guided 
by the love of Torah, in which our worthy aspirations will be fulfilled."   What more could we ask for?   
 
The text goes on to acknowledge the miracle of the redemption from slavery our people have already 
received, and request that we be gathered together from the four corners of the earth, before announcing the 
name of the coming month and the day of the week on which it will fall. You may have noticed that I said this 
only happens eleven times a year, and that's because we will not announce the new month of Tishrei -- the 
assumption is that everyone knows when Rosh Hashanah itself is approaching; we spend the entire month of 
Elul preparing for that momentous occasion, so we don't need to announce it the Shabbat before it arrives.  
 
So may we all enjoy a new month of blessing, health, and growth, as individuals, as families, and as a 
community. To those who are facing a month containing challenge, loss, and difficulties, may they be carried 
and supported by those in their community until a time when joy and strength find them again. I wish you all a 
 !a good month ,חודש טוב
 

Cantor Shana Onigman 
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THIS MONTH’S EVENTS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 17th - Bat Mitzvah of Claire Ellie Schreiber 

Beth and Joel Schreiber invite the congregation to share their joy as their daughter Claire 

Ellie Schreiber is called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on June 17, 2023. 

Claire is a 7th grade student at Frelinghuysen Middle School in Morristown, where she 

enjoys Social Studies, Industrial Arts and Chorus. In her free time, she likes to hang out with 

her friends, play video games and take care of her cat Stanley. 

Claire has been attending the synagogue since she was two. She attended Shalom Yeladim 

and then started at the Hebrew School after she entered kindergarten. This past year she 

had a memorable performance in the Hanukkah play that everyone enjoyed as well as 

playing Vashti among other characters in the Purim Spiel. 

When Claire is not in school, she likes to babysit families in her neighborhood and entertain 

them with board games, jokes, and running around outside. 

For her Bat Mitzvah Project, she volunteered at St. Hubert’s Animal Shelter in the cat room 

with her Dad. She loved helping take care of the cats, feeding and playing with them. 

We want to thank Rabbi Nesson, Cantor Shana, and the staff at MJCBY for all they have 

done for Claire over the past several years in her Jewish education. We feel incredibly 

fortunate to be a part of the community at the synagogue - Claire, Beth, and Joel Schreiber 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Thank You, Rabbi Nesson, for 35 years of 

extraordinary leadership! 
Jason Navarino

The following is adapted from my remarks at Rabbi Nesson’s celebratory retirement 
luncheon on May 7, 2023: 
 

Whenever I stand up to speak at MJCBY, I always have a 
long list of thank you’s to recite.  You would think I 
confused shul for the Academy Awards sometimes.  
  
The reason I always have so many people to thank is 
because this place would not function – it certainly 
would not be as amazing as it is – if it were not for so 
many incredible volunteers and dedicated staff.  In fact, 
often the best thing I do as President is pick the right 
people for the right jobs, let them do their jobs, and 
then . . . take credit for their work. 
 

I definitely picked right when I asked Amy Brunswick 
and Linda Prentiss to chair the Rabbi Celebration 
Committee.  I cannot tell you how many hours they put 
into the most minute details about this weekend, 
making sure every aspect of the celebration was worthy 
of this congregation and of our guest of honor.  They 
have exceeded all expectations and done an 
extraordinary job.  Thank you, Amy and Linda. 
 

And they picked a wonderful committee to help: Cantor 
Maimon Attias, Dorothy Cohen, Peppi Glass, Paula 
Gottesman, Gerry Gross, Kathy Neibart, Harriet Sakofs, 
and Fern Spitzer.  Thank you to the committee. 
 

Special thanks to Fern as our Facilities Chair, who has 
been very busy in recent weeks making sure the front 
steps, railings, doors, sign in the front of the building, 
and other parts of our historic facility were in good 
shape and ready for the weekend’s festivities.  Special 
thanks also to Alexis McGrath, our Security Chair, for 
making sure we would be safe and secure in the 
building, developing detailed protocols and 
coordinating with our security guard company and local 
law enforcement.  Thank you to our volunteers manning 
both the front and back doors throughout the weekend, 
and to Judy Diringer for coordinating that effort.  Thank 
you to Robert Berns, Paul Green, Mark Levine, Ilan 
Onigman, and Lew Stone for their help with technology 
throughout the weekend. And thanks, as always to our 

staff – Amy Stover, Michael Roberts, Rockey Cornell, 
Isaiah Ward, and Marco Tello – for all their support for 
the weekend’s events. 
 

Thank you to our special guest rabbi for the weekend, 
Rabbi Richard Eisenberg, for being here and for your 
words of wisdom on Friday night and Saturday morning.  
Thank you also to the other guest clergy joining us 
today.  Assemblywoman Aura Dunn, thank you for 
being here.  Thank you to Rabbi Nesson’s family for 
joining us this weekend and making this event extra 
special for him.  And of course, thank you to Rabbi 
Nesson, for giving us a reason to be here today.  We 
could have just stayed home and watched King 
Charles’s coronation festivities on TV.  After all, the last 
coronation in the United Kingdom was 70 years ago.  
Rabbi Nesson has only been here for 35 years, so clearly 
this is not as big a deal. 
 

There are some interesting parallels between the 
events this weekend in London and what we have going 
on here in Morristown.  King Charles asked that the 
focus of the coronation weekend be on service to 
others.  That sort of sums up Rabbi Nesson’s tenure 
here.  35 years of service and dedication to this 
synagogue, the members of this congregation, and the 
broader community.  Rabbi, thank you for that. 
 

And while the coronation included elements that have 
continued since the coronation of William the 
Conqueror in 1066, King Charles put some unique 
touches on the ceremony.  I think that’s the 
Conservative Jewish approach to doing things – don’t 
throw out tradition but reinterpret where necessary 
and refine it.  And that’s what Rabbi Nesson has done 
here, keeping this place relevant in the 21st century, and 
able to be meaningful to multiple generations. 
 

Speaking of multiple generations, Rabbi, you taught 
multiple generations that have come through our 
synagogue.  You helped teach our youngest children by 
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being instrumental in the creation of Shalom Yeladim, 
our early childhood education center, one of the 
warmest and loving places for young children you will 
ever find.  Thank you on behalf of so many children who 
have gone through Shalom Yeladim over the years and 
have been made better for the experience. 
 

Thank you on behalf of the grown-ups for teaching us 
and inspiring us each week, and especially on the High 
Holidays and at yizkors throughout the years, with your 
incredibly insightful and meaningful, and often 
entertaining, sermons.  Anyone who thinks a d’var 
Torah is inevitably boring and lifeless clearly has not 
spent time in the pews of MJCBY in the last 35 years.  I 
sometimes find myself quoting lines from your sermons, 
and I am sure I am not alone in that. 
 

You taught us – through many sermons, but also 
through your own personal experience in recent years 
with COVID – to cherish life.  It does not last forever.  
Rather, life is a precious gift that we should never take 

for granted.  And life is never perfect.  I remember, for 
instance, you once said that if you don’t know a 
person’s struggles, you don’t really know the person.  I 
think about that a lot, especially as we are constantly 
bombarded by online pictures of everyone’s perfect 
lives, while we are dealing with our own struggles.  But 
the online pictures are just a piece of reality.  Life is 
always more complex.  And the way we best deal with 
that complexity is through community.  By being there 
for one another – to listen, to lend support.  To comfort 
one another, sometimes even cook for one another.  To 
pray together, to play together.  To be together.  You 
taught us the importance of community, and you 
helped foster and maintain a wonderful Jewish 
community here in Morristown.  And for that,  
we are so grateful. 
 

So, thank you, Rabbi Nesson, for 35 years of 
extraordinary leadership.  We wish you many years of 
good health and good times ahead.  L’chaim! 

 

WE WANT TO KNOW YOU BETTER 
How many times have you attended services or an event and said, “Oh, that’s who that is,” or “I didn’t know that was…” Well, 
it’s time to put a name to a face, and we have an exciting new opportunity for you to do so - Just in time for our new Rabbi, 
Adam Gillman and his fiancé Leah to begin their tenure at MJCBY!  

Of course, the best way to meet your fellow members of our community is to come to services and events and introduce 
yourself to someone; however, for the next several months, we hope you will also take advantage of our new meet and greet 
program we’ll be publishing in the weekly e-blast! All pictures and write ups will then be put into a booklet for Rabbi Gillman & 
Leah to have to help introduce them to the community. See the example below! 

Thank you for participating and helping to strengthen our MJCBY community.  
B’Shalom, Amy 

To participate, please email the following information to Amy Weinstock: amyweinstock3@gmail.com by July 1. 

 Family members names  

 A photo of your family (please identify people in the photo from left to right) 

 A brief (5 sentence maximum) paragraph of your family (ages/grades of kids), adult occupations, hobbies, years 

members of MJCBY, schools and colleges kids go to, committees or positions held at MJCBY, etc. 

 

EXAMPLE: 

Amy, Eric, and Beryn Weinstock.  

The Weinstocks have been members of the synagogue for 20 years. Amy and Eric are both past presidents of MJCBY and Amy 

previously ran the youth committee as well as taught in Shalom Yeladim and our religious school! 

Eric is a Trust and Estates attorney at Lowenstein Sandler. Amy is a Preschool Director and Camp Director at the Summit Jewish 

Center. Their child, Beryn, is pursuing a Masters in Social Work at the University of Pennsylvania. 
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NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING AND ELECTION  
Monday, June 12, 2023 at 7:30pm 
 

The 2023 Annual Meeting of the Morristown Jewish Center Beit Yisrael (MJCBY) will take place on Monday, 
June 12, 2023, at 7:30pm.  The meeting will be held via Zoom; login information is below.  As the meeting will 
be held electronically, those wishing to participate in the election of members of MJCBY's Board of Directors 
should submit a proxy ballot in advance of the meeting; instructions for how to do so are provided below. 
 
Zoom Login info 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6576297611 
Passcode: MJCBY 
 
 
 
 

Agenda 
1. Call to Order and Welcome 
2. Rabbi Nesson - D'Var Torah and Report 
3. President's Report 
4. Treasurer's Report 
5. Good and Welfare 
6. Election Results

 
Reports of the Directors of the Religious School and of Shalom Yeladim will be available electronically in 
advance of the meeting at https://www.mjcby.org/reports/ 
 
Nominees for Election to the Board of Directors 
As previously announced, the Nominating Committee constituted pursuant to Section XI, Paragraph 3 of 
MJCBY's Constitution proposed the election of seven members of the  congregation to each serve a 2-year 
term on MJCBY's  Board of Directors.  No other nominations were received.  
 
Voting Instructions 
Members in good standing wishing to vote in the election of members of MJCBY's Board of Directors may do 
so by completing an electronic ballot per the instructions below, or by completing a paper copy of the ballot 
before and emailing it to office@mjcby.org or delivering it to the MJCBY office prior to 3pm on Monday, June 
12, 2023. Paper ballots received after that time via mail, hand delivery, or email will not be counted.  Electronic 
ballots may be submitted up until the start of the meeting. 
 
By submitting a paper or electronic ballot, you represent that you are a member of MJCBY in good standing, 
eligible to vote, and you designate any officer of MJCBY as your proxy to cast votes on your behalf at the 
annual meeting consistent with your choices on the ballot. 
 
To vote electronically, please visit https://forms.gle/DcCHCpzSohpQdzPH8 

BALLOT 
Please vote for up to seven (7) of the candidates listed below by placing an “X” in the blanks AFTER the candidates’ 
names below: 
 
MARCI CHARM   ___                                LAUREN NAJARIAN  ___         

PEPPI GLASS   ___                                  JASON NAVARINO ___ 

KAREN GOOEN   ___                                 DAVID SAGOR   ___ 

JEFF GRAYZEL   ___         

 
 
MEMBER NAME(S) ______________________________________________________   DATE ________ 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6576297611
https://www.mjcby.org/reports/
https://forms.gle/DcCHCpzSohpQdzPH8
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EDUCATION ENDOWMENT & KOL NIDRE FUNDS 
 
Thank you so much for your ongoing support of MJCBY! Without your financial support, we could not have 
achieved as much as we have. Today, we call on you to help strengthen our community by making a 
commitment to support our Education Endowment Fund. Thanks to an incredibly generous fellow congregant, 
every dollar you contribute will be matched, up to $25,000. Even more important to this effort, we are aiming 
to reach 100% participation from our congregation.  No contribution is too small, and all donations are greatly 
appreciated. 
 
On many fronts, the last few years have been challenging.  Our dues cover only a portion of the synagogue’s 
operating budget. The Education Fund directly benefits the religious school’s comprehensive programming 
that sets MJCBY apart from all other synagogues in our area.  

As your lay leadership, we are working hard to chart the best path forward for our community, which has 
changed significantly over the last three years. We have begun to develop a comprehensive strategic plan. We 
need to help our new rabbi be successful. We have entered a new era that requires a significantly greater 
focus and costs to address the critical issues facing our physical structure and our community’s needs. This is 
in addition to the regular cost of our programming and staff.  

Our board of directors understands that there is a limit to how many fundraising requests our members are 
prepared to consider. Given the future promises as MJCBY welcomes a new rabbi, works to repair our physical 
structure, and continues the legacy of excellent programming, we hope you will consider matching your 
previous contribution to the Kol Nidre fund, and supporting that effort with at least an $18 contribution today. 
Like the Education Fund, we aim to start the next fiscal year with 100% participation from our congregation for 
both efforts. 

We are always available to speak or to answer questions if you would like more information. Please do not 
hesitate to call upon us anytime. Our contact information appears below.  

Thank you again for your consideration, your past support, and your future commitment and involvement. 

B’shalom, 
 

Doug Landsman, Sara Forman, Peppi Glass, and Irv Cohen 

Herman J. Frigand Kol Nidre Committee 5784 

 

Ira Hammer and Heidi Schleifer 

Education Fund Co-Chairs 
 
To satisfy a pledge or otherwise make a donation, please click here: Donation Page. Next to "Type," scroll down to 
choose the fund you would like to donate to. Of course, you also can send a check made payable to MJCBY. 
 

IF YOUR HARD COPY OF THIS LETTER ABOVE ARRIVED ADDRESSED TO ONLY ONE MEMBER 
OF THE HOUSEHOLD, WE APOLOGIZE. WE’RE STILL GETTING USED TO WORKING WITH 
SHULCLOUD. MISTAKES HAPPEN SOMETIMES, WE APPRECIATE YOUR UNDERSTANDING! 

https://morristownjewishcenter.shulcloud.com/payment.php
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SECURITY CORNER 

 
Thanks to all security staff and volunteers who 
made Rabbi Nesson’s retirement celebration 
weekend a success! 

Alexis McGrath, Security 
 
Rabbi Nesson’s retirement celebration weekend was a lovely tribute to his 35 wonderful 
years in service to our congregation. Over 350 attendees and students attended a variety of 

events honoring Rabbi Nesson. The weekend’s success was due to the dedicated efforts of several people, including 
those on the Celebration Planning Committee, led by Linda Prentiss and Amy Brunswick. The weekend was a success in 
another way as well—our updated security planning and processes and our new security systems operated as planned, 
without a hitch! 
 
This is great evidence that MJCBY is developing a strong, healthy security culture. Our security committee and processes 

are now embedded in MJCBY’s daily operations and event management procedures. The Front Office, Linda, and Amy 

sought guidance from the Security Committee early on, working together to ensure security was built into the logistics 

for the complex set of events with large numbers of attendees and vendors. The Planning Committee continued to 

collaborate throughout, allowing our security team to make arrangements and schedules for police, security guards, 

emergency communications, traffic management and signage, and security volunteers. 

Throughout the weekend’s events, everyone involved in the celebration, from staff to clergy to our many security 

volunteers, followed policies diligently and remained proactive. Each person understood the value of their own role 

within our security system, and of the system itself: to protect our congregation while maintaining a warm and 

welcoming environment. Our weekend proceeded beautifully, and we have our planning committee, staff, and 

volunteers to thank for it. 

While the Security Committee’s work is never done and we will continue to improve our security posture, this 

weekend’s success demonstrates how far we’ve come in creating a safe and secure environment for our MJCBY family. 

If you have any questions about security at MJCBY, want to suggest a Security Corner topic, or would like to volunteer, 

please email the security committee at security@mjcby.org. 

MEMBERSHIP 
As our MJCBY community continues to grow, we have welcomed the following families to our community this 
past year. 

Ronald J. Axelrod   Phyllis Galembo 
David & Robin Bellicha  Jacob & Melanie Jaslove 
Leonard & Lori Brooks  Harold & Karen Jenkins 
Richard Connell   Shoshana Silverstein 
Jacob & Rachel Friedman  Sam & Jaya Wolf 
Taya Friedman   Scott & Marissa Yeager 
Mark & Michelle Furman 

file:///C:/Users/alexi/Documents/AM%20Precision%20Insights/MJCBY/MJCBY%20Security%20Newsletter%20Submissions/security@mjcby.org
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LIFELONG LEARNING 

Lifelong Learning continues into the summer! 
Miriam Loew, Director 
 

Rosh Chodesh, the beginning of the Hebrew month, follows the moon cycle as it 
waxes and wanes. There is such wisdom in Judaism's call to tune in to the rhythms of 
nature and incorporate its lessons into our lives.   
 
Each month, each Rosh 

Chodesh, as the moon is yet barely visible, we are 
given the opportunity of a fresh beginning. We can 
use this opportunity to think about an area in our 
lives that could use some improvement and make 
it that month's mission to take small, incremental 
steps each day towards our goal.  
 

The middle of the Hebrew month is when the 
moon is full, illuminating the dark night sky. If we 
have been diligent in our daily work, soon enough 
the results of our efforts begin to shine bright in 
our lives as well.  
 

If our enthusiasm and commitment begin to wane, 
we can lean on the fact that another Rosh Chodesh 
is just around the corner. The moon will predictably 
do its thing again, and with it remind us of the 
chance for renewal. Whatever ups and downs we 
may experience, these are a normal part of 
the rhythm of life. We only need to look up at the 

moon to remember that this too shall pass, and 
renewed possibilities will always be there again.  
 

Our Lifelong Learning Programming follows the 
Hebrew Calendar and is reminiscent of the waxing 
and waning of the moon. There are times during 
the year when our programming is exceptionally 
busy, as we celebrate a particular holiday. We take 
the summer months to reflect on the previous year 
and plan for a renewed calendar of events ahead. 
Still, just as the moon is never really gone, Lifelong 
Learning events at MJCBY never stop. They may 
wane just a tad during the summer months, as we 
get ready for a very busy season ahead. But please 
don't wait for the "big" fall events. Come join us at 
one or all of our Shabbat celebrations at the Park 
this summer, or bring the kids for the Ice Cream 
Truck. Wishing you a happy and healthy summer!     
 

USY PROGRAM & Friendship bracelets with our 

friends at Lester Senior Living! 
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JEWISH YOUNG COMMUNITY OF MORRIS COUNTY (JYC)  

 

Two Upcoming Events in June! 
Asher Weinstein & Nathan Vaisbort, Co-Chairs 
 

Jewish Young Community (JYC) Morris County Area, a project of the Morristown Jewish Center, provides a 
welcoming environment where individuals and couples of all denominations and observance levels can make 
friends, engage in meaningful prayer, celebrate Jewish traditions and culture, and connect with the larger 
Jewish community. We welcome everyone! 

Many people join us from Union, Essex, Bergen, Morris, Middlesex, as well as the surrounding counties. We 
host on average 30+ young professionals and graduates at our monthly Shabbat dinners. 

Find us on Facebook, Instagram, Meetup.com, etc. 

Upcoming Events: 

 One Year Anniversary Celebration Monday June 5, 2023, 7:00 PM - ET. (see flyer in “This Month’s 
Events” Section) Registration due June 2, 2023 11:59pm ET 

 Free Kabbalat Shabbat Service, and Kosher Dinner Friday June 9, 2023, 6:15 PM - ET. Registration due 
June 6, 2023 11:59pm ET 

Join our Facebook Group on “Jewish Young Community (JYC) Morris County Area” for more details about 
these upcoming events and others such as baking events, wine tastings, hikes, trivia nights, meetups at local 
venues, and much more. 

For any questions, please contact us at jycnewjersey@gmail.com or (862) 217-4942. 

Want to contribute? You can help pay for dinner by selecting "Cantor's Shabbat Dinners" under "Payment 
Details" here: https://morristownjewishcenter.shulcloud.com/payment.php 
 
JYC WINE TASTING EVENT 

 

 

mailto:jycnewjersey@gmail.com
https://morristownjewishcenter.shulcloud.com/payment.php
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SHALOM YELADIM –  

THE JUDIE GERSTEIN EARLY LEARNING CENTER 

Thank you for a wonderful year! 
Michelle Nulman, Director 
 

It is hard to believe that June is here, and the school year is coming to an 
end. We have had a wonderful year at Shalom Yeladim!  
 

Our students love coming to school and look forward to each new 
experience. Seeing the big smiles on their faces in the morning is 
heartwarming. They have learned so much this year and more importantly, 
they will carry the love of learning throughout their lives. 
 

I would like to recognize the outstanding work of the staff, the parents and 
the students. Working as a team, we create meaningful educational 
experiences for the children. Together, we have made this a fantastic year. 
  

As you all know, I am leaving my position as SY Director at the end of this 
month, which makes writing this last newsletter bittersweet. Being the SY 
Director has been an incredible journey. I will forever cherish the 
relationships I have formed with the children, the parents and the teachers 
and that will continue for many years to come. 

 

I want to take this opportunity to thank Fern Spitzer for her dedication and 
devotion to Shalom Yeladim and her commitment to the entire synagogue. 
Fern and I have worked together for 18 years, and she has always been a 
great support and an amazing person to work with. I have been very lucky to 
work side by side with her during the last 7 years in the school. 
 

Congratulations to our graduates! We are sad to see you go, we will miss 
you terribly, and we wish you the best of luck as you continue your 
educational journeys! 
 
Have a safe and happy summer!  
 

Michelle Nulman and the SY Teachers 
 
         
 

 
 
 
 
 

JUNE CALENDAR 
 

6/6 LAST DAY!  
4 year old graduation  

at 5:45pm 
 

6/7- 6/16 BRIDGES  
7:30am – 6:00pm 

 
6/19 SUMMER FUN BEGINS 

Harvey Caulin 

Skyler Chinoy 

Leo Cocheo 

Elliot Ecker 

Sena Girmaye 

Riley Goldberg 

Jordan Linderman 

Hannah Mamis 

Everett Mathe 

Evan Quinn 

Dino Scarpati 

Cooper Sheffield 

Isabel Wolf 
 

Mazel Tov to all of our  
Shalom Yeladim graduates!!! 
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 RELIGIOUS SCHOOL  
 

Recap of the Religious School Year! 
Miriam Loew, Director 
 
It is hard to believe that our school year has come to a close.  
 
Together we have learned so much: Hebrew reading, prayers, holidays, Jewish 
history, TaNaCh and so much more.  
 

Please enjoy a walk down memory lane with these highlights from another wonderful year of experiential 
learning. Parents and students: what is your favorite memory from our year together? 

 
 Opening day Pancake breakfast, followed 

by a Shofar workshop for parents 
 Special RS Erev Yom Kippur  

Kol Nidrei service  
 RS Simchat Torah unroll the scroll event  
 Rosh Hashanah & Yom Kippur Junior 

Congregation Services  
 Monthly Junior Congregation Services 
 Jewish names project 
 Classes and meals in the Sukkah  
 Parshat Noah Petting Zoo  
 Delicious Breakfast Fundraisers  
 Soferet Linda Coppleson's very special 

Torah writing workshop 
 Our Hanukkah Party with a play directed 

by Cantor Shana and performed by 
grades 6 & 7 RS students 

 Menorah contest  
 Our frigid walk to the Morristown Green 

for the lighting of the Hanukkiah 

 Grades 3-5 and Grades 6-7 Friday night 
service and Shabbat dinner 

 Grades 3-5 and Grades 6-7 Shabbat 
morning service and Kiddush lunch\ 

 Grades K - 2 Havdalah Pajama Party  
(with a visit from the fire department!) 

 Tu B'shvat Seder with Rabbi Gillman 
 Our very special workshop with the 

Morristown Seeing Eye in Honor of 
Jewish Disability Awareness, Acceptance 
& Inclusion Month  

 Our Purim Party Spiel and Carnival  
 Cantor Shana's Pesach Model Seder  
 Mitzvah day  
 Grades 5- 7 Yom Hashoah movie & 

discussion  
 Yom Ha'atzmaut Israel day celebration 
 Lag B'omer s'mores party  

 
We are already busy planning another great year ahead and we hope to see you during the summer at one 
of our Shabbat in the Park events or when the Ice cream truck visits. Have a wonderful summer; we can't wait 
to see you in the fall! 
 

Miriam Loew & the RS Morahs 
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End of Year Religious School Celebration!  

  
 

  
 
     Mazel tov to the Class of 2023! 
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SISTERHOOD NEWS & EVENTS 
 
The Sisterhood thanks Rabbi Nesson for his years of service to MJCBY. We wish him a restful and fulfilling 
retirement!  We also acknowledge and thank the Rabbi Celebration committee for the lovely weekend that 
they prepared for the community in May.   

 
GIFT SHOP 
There are some great gift options at our Sisterhood Judaica Gift Shop for the graduate in your life! You can 
reach out to Sharon Barkauskas (sgbarkauskas@gmail.com), Vivian Laska (vivian.laska@gmail.com), Janet 
Appelbaum (jan3k@aol.com), Ivy Rubin (ivysnj18@gmail.com) or Kim Synalovski (kwsyn@verizon.net) to 
schedule an appointment. 
 
During the summer: The Sisterhood Judaica Gift Shop is available by appointment only during the summer 
months when religious school is not in session. You can view all our holiday and general Judaica catalogues on 
the MJCBY website under Sisterhood.  
 
TORAH FUND 
We are still selling Torah Fund cards, and there is a special on all old Torah pins--any pin before 2023—only 
$18. Call Linda Rosenbaum 973-214-0704. 

 

BOOK GROUP 
The Marjorie Elkind Sisterhood Book Group has concluded their year.  We are grateful to Amy Brunswick for 
chairing our book group, and we will restart in the New Year. 

 
KIDDUSH COMMITTEE 

The Kiddush Committee needs your help to prepare the kiddush luncheon each week. Please contact Dorothy 
Cohen (dorothy_irvingcohen@msn.com) for more information.  
 

BECOME A KIDDUSH SPONSOR  
Share a special occasion with us by becoming a KIDDUSH SPONSOR. You and your honoree will be announced 
and thanked by the Rabbi from the Bimah.  The levels of giving are: Kiddush Friend - $36.00, Basic Kiddush - 
$6.00/per person, Enhanced Kiddush - $14.00/per person and Deluxe Kiddush - $25.00/per person.   

To donate, send your check made out to: MJCBY Kiddush, Attn: Kiddush Fund, 177 Speedwell Ave, 
Morristown, NJ 07960.  Please include the occasion and your honoree!  Questions?  Email 
Dorothy_irvingcohen@msn.com 
 

JOIN SISTERHOOD 
If you have not joined the Sisterhood yet, we'd like to encourage you to do so.  Your membership donation 
supports our Synagogue and the Women's League for Conservative Judaism and provides us with the 
opportunity to offer educational and fun community building events. Please reach out to Dorothy Cohen 
Dorothy_irvingcohen@msn.com to find out how to submit your dues.  

mailto:sgbarkauskas@gmail.com
mailto:vivian.laska@gmail.com
mailto:jan3k@aol.com
mailto:ivysnj18@gmail.com
mailto:kwsyn@verizon.net
mailto:dorothy_irvingcohen@msn.com
mailto:Dorothy_irvingcohen@msn.com
mailto:Dorothy_irvingcohen@msn.com
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MEN’S CLUB 
 

 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

If your wife is a Sisterhood Member, then you should be a Men’s Club Member!  All men welcome!  We need ALL of your support! 

Men’s Club Book Club 
All start at 7:30pm. Questions?  

Howard Buxbaum at 
howardbuxbaum@gmail.com 

 
June 21 – The Women with the Blue Star by Pam Jenoff 

mailto:howardbuxbaum@gmail.com
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SOCIAL ACTION 
 

Come and volunteer with us! 
Lou Bodian & Howard Buxbaum, Social Action Chairs 
 

WANT TO FEEL GOOD ABOUT YOURSELF WHILE HELPING OTHERS? 
 

Volunteer opportunities are available. Do a Mitzvah by assisting others in our community! 
 
Please contact Lou Bodian @ LouB48@gmail.com or Howard Buxbaum at HowardBuxbaum@gmail.com 
 
 

ADULT ED 
 

The Adult Education Committee will soon be sending out a survey to MJCBY members about future 
programming.  Among the questions that will be asked are what topics are of interest to YOU and whom 
would YOU like to have Adult Education bring in as a speaker.  The survey will not take long to complete, and 
your answers are extremely IMPORTANT!  So please respond upon receipt. 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GOOD & WELFARE 
 
MAZEL TOV TO: 
Larry and Phyllis Levin on the birth of their granddaughter Emma Sloane, daughter of Josh and 
Lauren.  Mazal tov to big sister Brooke. 
Jonah Chirnomas on the celebration of his Bar Mitzvah and to his parents Munroe and Ellen. 
Juliana Byank on the celebration of her Bat Mitzvah, to her parents Rick and Naomi and her grandparents, 
Joel and Ellen Charm. 
Jeff & Mimi Czeisler on their 50th wedding anniversary - May 20th. 

 
CONDOLENCES TO: 
Steve Stein and family on the passing of his beloved father and our former member, Pat (Sanford) Stein, 
husband of the late Barbara Stein. 
Munroe & Ellen Chirnomas and family on the passing of Munroe’s beloved father, Rabbi Gerald Chirnomas,  
and Ellen on the passing of her beloved aunt, Rhoda Blank. 

 
REFUAH SHLEMA TO: 
Flo & Joe Sager, Diane Rothstein, Meryl Balaban, Erica Navarino, Debbie Brody, Cookie & Morton 
Wertheimer, Damonn Brown, Lisa Pollak, Joan Cohen, Steve Neibart, Sharon Kellman, Joyce Litchman,  
Jeff Czeisler, Sue Jacobowitz, Ron Saltzman, Rabbi David Nesson, Joel and Ginger Beecher,  
Linda Rosenbaum, Richard Rubenstein, Tom Schofield, Meredith Lahn 
 

 

mailto:LouB48@gmail.com
mailto:HowardBuxbaum@gmail.com
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CONTRIBUTIONS 
Alex Csillag Memorial Fund 

 Charles & Susan Joseph in memory of 
Robert Joseph 

 
Building Renovation Fund 

 Ira & Paula Antin in memory of our 
parents, Bessie Antin & Isadore 
Rosenfarb. 

 Sol & Meri Barer 

 Joyce Lantzman in memory of Joel 
Lantzman. 

 William & Julie Lupatkin in memory 
of Julie’s mother, Viola Kelter. 

 Bea Mintz in memory of Evelyn 
Herman. 

 Barry & Debra Rudich in memory of 
Marvin Rudich. 

 
Cantor's Discretionary Fund 

 Joel & Ellen Charm in honor of Cantor 
Shana Onigman. 

 Bruce & Leslie Levy in memory of 
Renee Schleifer, Debra Lubitz, & Ken 
Gooen. 

 
Cantor's Shabbat Dinner Fund 

 Paula Czeisler 

 Arielle Shack 
 

Chevra Kadisha 

 Allan & Susanne Berger in memory of 
Sue’s sister Millie Rapp. 
 

Education Endowment Fund 

 Jeff & Lee Bashe in memory of  
Jack Sheffrin. 

 Howard & Ellen Baum 

 David Beck & Lillesol Kane 

 Allan & Susanne Berger in memory of 
our fathers, Reuben Berger & 
Benjamin Reinheimer. 

 Irwin & Beverly Berns in memory of 
Beatrice Berns. 

 Louis Bodian & Helena Kloder 

 Lila Brauer 

 Howard Buxbaum & Paula Barber 

 Richard Connell 

 Paula Czeisler in honor of all her 
Hebrew School teachers while 
attending Religious School. 

 Ilene Dorf Manahan 

 Marlene Fand in memory of Rachel & 
Rafael Levin. 

 Linda Forgosh 

 Eric & Sara Forman in memory of  
Ron Forman. 

 David & Kim Ganz 

 Ralph & Eileen Goldberg 

 Douglas & Debra Goldstein in honor 
of Rabbi Nesson’s retirement. 

 Michael & Karen Gooen 

 Larry & Rita Gotfried 

 Jeff Grayzel 

 Howard & Barbara Haimann 

 Fred & Laurie Iskowitz 

 Stewart Jaslove 

 Charles & Susan Joseph 

 Leo & Marjorie Josephs 

 Harvey & Sharon Kellman 

 Mark Levine 

 Yale & Eileen Levine 

 Sydney Levit 

 Ellen Levy 

 Stuart & Barbara Levy 

 Peter & Marsha Lewin in honor of 
our granddaughter Sonora Grace. 

 William & Julie Lupatkin 

 David & Nancy Medford in memory 
of Joseph Dobkins. 

 Greg & Robin Milich in honor of 
Robin Cornick & Jack Benvent’s 
Jewish wedding ceremony. 

 Bill & Susan Neigher 

 Steve Lipsky & Rachel Richman 

 Lee & Linda Rosenbaum in memory 
of Doris Tozar, Rose Blick, and 
Deborah Lubitz. 

 Walter & Lynne Rosenfeld 

 Jay & Ivy Rubin in honor of Daniel 
Rubin’s 25th birthday and to honor 3 
of his MJCBY teachers – Phyllis Levin, 
Ellen Karp and Israela Halpern. 

 David & Karen Sagor 

 David & Harriet Sakofs 

 Paul Selver & Ellen Roller 

 Mark & Naomi Stein in memory of 
Albert & Ann Lee Stein and  
Robert S. Miller. 

 Steven & Carol Tobias 

 Susan Wallenstein in memory of 
Joseph & Monte Wallenstein. 

 Michael & Rebecca Wanatick in 
memory of Renee Schleifer & 
Deborah Lubitz. 

 Gary & Sheryl Weine 

 Neil & Jennifer Weinstock in honor of 
Irv & Dorothy Cohen. 

 Richard & Bonnie Weiss in memory 
of Louis & Jean Weiss & Harry & 
Helen Jacobs. 
 

Frigand Minyonaires Scholarship Fund 

 Lynn Graf in memory of  
Valerie Altschuler. 

 
Gemilut Hasadim Fund 

 MJCBY Sisterhood in memory of 
Marcy Needle’s sister,  
Deborah Lubitz. 

 
General Donation 

 Paula Czeisler in honor of Rabbi 
Nesson and his 35 years of dedication 
to MJCBY. 

 
Jewish Young Community 

 Paula Czeisler 
 
Kiddush Fund 

 Samantha & Ari Ecker 
 
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

 Darlene Raisch in memory of her 
grandfather, Solomon Lomsky. 

 
Religious School Tsedakah 

 Paul & Brenda Rothman 
 
Social Action/Soup Kitchen Fund 

 Charles & Carol Leiwant in honor of 
Rabbi Nesson’s retirement. 

 Alex & Marilyn Miller in memory of 
Clarice Nadler 

 
Shalom Yeladim Fund 

 Elaine Kain 

 Gary & Kim Gerstein in memory of 
Judie Gerstein. 

 Leo & Marjorie Josephs in memory of 
Harry Josephs. 

 Stuart & Barbara Levy in memory of 
Bernice Glucoft. 

 
Yahrzeit Fund 

 Michael & Deborah Ostrowsky in 
memory of Abe Ostrowsky. 

 Shirley Storgion in memory of her 
mother Bessie Linder. 

 Eli & Alberta Weissman in memory of 
Dr. Lance Kovar. 

 Regina Yoskowitz in memory of Ruth 
Markiewicz. 

   
FUNDS YOU CAN CONTRIBUTE TO: Alex Csillag Memorial Fund, Building Renovation Fund, Cantor's Discretionary Fund, Cantor's Shabbat Dinner Fund, 
Chevra Kadisha, Education Endowment Fund, Frigand Minyonaires & Israel Experience Fund, Gemilut Hasadim (Caring Committee) Fund, General 
Donation, History Fund, Jewish Young Community (JYC), Kiddush Fund, Kol Nidre Appeal, Morchower Flower Fund, Rabbi's Discretionary Fund, Shalom 
Yeladim Nursery School Fund, Siyyum Fund, Social Action/Soup Kitchen Fund, and Yahrzeit & Book Fund. 
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JUNE YAHRZEITS  
To Be Remembered Shabbat Jun 2 & 3 

6/3 14 Sivan Beatrice Joseph* 

  Max Feuer 

  Nathan Glass* 

  Sonya Ginsberg* 

6/4 15 Sivan Lena Rosenberg* 

  Robert Kefford 

  Sadie Levien* 

  Sarah Mintz* 

6/5 16 Sivan Dora Sternberg 

  Max Pundyk* 

  Paul Winer* 

6/6 17 Sivan Bernard Kellman 

  Harry Mansfield* 

  Lowell Greenberg 

  Nathan Notowicz 

  Sarah Sylvia Bloom 

6/7 18 Sivan Adolph Lebowitz* 

  Gail Dorfman 

  Rosalind Zukofsky* 

6/8 19 Sivan Dora Newmark* 

  Irwin Dorros 

  William Kaplan* 

6/9 20 Sivan Joseph Reiter* 

To Be Remembered Shabbat Jun 9 & 10 

6/10 21 Sivan Eva Glucklish 

  Helen Tilkin Levine 

  Ina Stein 

  Irene Preiser 

  Isadore Back* 

  Janet Gloria Dobkins* 

  Viola Kelter 

6/11 22 Sivan Bertha Leichter 

  Helen Rubenstein 

  Mel Appelbaum* 

  Samuel Sains* 

  Sarah Markel* 

  William Wassner* 

6/12 23 Sivan Abbe Saleh 

  E. Henry Sondheimer* 

  Ernestine Katz* 

  Lillian Heiser 

  

Rabbi Jonathan M. 
Brown 

  Vida Brenman* 

6/13 24 Sivan Ethel Kripple* 

  Harry Meyers 

  Ida Segal 

  Isaac Newmark* 

  Nejat Saleh 

6/14 25 Sivan Fannie Steinberg 

  Harry Stern* 

  Rebeccah Weinstein* 

6/15 26 Sivan Samuel Rosenberg* 

  Shirley Karlin Axelrod* 

  Steven M. Rothband 

6/16 27 Sivan Abraham Gerewirtz 

  Frieda Feuer* 

  

Hanoch Ralph 
Gartenberg 

  Harold Salny* 

  Isidor Greengos* 

  

Joseph Herbert 
Finkelstein 

  Mary Beck 

  Rudolph Stone* 

To Be Remembered Shabbat Jun 16 & 17 

6/17 28 Sivan Bea Yohanan* 

  Helen Fand* 

6/18 29 Sivan Anna Schachtel 

  Charles Zudick* 

  Harry Josephs 

  Isaac Mansfield* 

  Sidney Elkind* 

6/19 30 Sivan Bessie Czeisler 

  Clarise Nadler 

  Milton Traunfeld 

6/20 1 Tammuz Clara Fleischman 

  Faye Krauser* 

  Gabriel Silinsky 

  Joseph Spiegel 

  Louis Freeman* 

  Max Kesten* 

  Sol Braunstein 

6/21 2 Tammuz Charles Toffel 

  David Ackerman 

  Harriet Lipsky 

  Joseph Glick* 

  Morris Zudick* 

  Nelson K. Mintz* 

  Richard Gindes* 

6/22 3 Tammuz Clair Weisser* 

  Helen Morchower 

  Louis Pfeffer* 

  Philip Van Vort 

  Theodore Fand* 

6/23 4 Tammuz Harry Newburg* 

  Jacob Krinsky* 

  Samuel Lobel* 

  Susan Reich* 

To Be Remembered Shabbat Jun 23 & 24 

6/24 5 Tammuz Bertha Salny* 

  Frieda Tabachnik 

  Leah Cylinder* 

  Philip Eisman* 

  Samuel Karlin* 

6/25 6 Tammuz Robert Aaronson 

  Yenta Brody 

6/26 7 Tammuz Aaron Notowicz 

  Betty Steyn 

  Esther Goldstein* 

  Lena Gindes* 

  Walter Nowikas* 

6/27 8 Tammuz Alex Morchower* 

  Dorothy Auslander 

  Ruth Kasoff 

6/28 9 Tammuz Anne Weiner* 

  Edward Brody 

  Eve Goldband 

  Lillian Kornreich* 

  Lillian Rudich 

  Louis Levey* 

  Stanley Rosenbaum* 

6/29 10 Tammuz Ernst Kosterlitz* 

  Solomon Hirsch* 

  Steven Abend 

  Susan Nesson 

6/30 11 Tammuz Benjamin Burke* 

  Clara Davis* 

  Harry Bandes* 

  Herman Benson* 

To Be Remembered Shabbat Jun 30 & Jul 1 

7/1 12 Tammuz Albert Smith 

  Alice Green 

  Benjamin Gruber* 

  Samuel Pillar* 

  Sarah Mauskopf* 

7/2 13 Tammuz Albert Perlmutter* 

  Betty Wassner* 

  Gisia Berin* 

  Louis Linder* 

  Margaret Berger* 

7/3 14 Tammuz Jacob Levien* 

  Lillian Kellman 

  Oscar Goldstein* 

7/4 15 Tammuz 
Diane Barbara 
Kletzkin* 

  Harry Isko* 

  Nettie Goff 

  Paul Rothman* 

  Sherwin Epstein 

7/5 16 Tammuz Max Notowicz 

7/6 17 Tammuz Harry Weinstein* 

  Sheila Neibart 

7/7 18 Tammuz Abe Ostrowsky 

  Irving Reich 

  June Isko* 
*denotes plaque on Yahrzeit wall 
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ADVERTISE 
WITH US! 

 
For more information,  

email office@mjcby.org 
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WANT TO CONTRIBUTE TO THE 
MJCBY NEWSLETTER? 

 

Flyer requests due by the 1st of the month prior to 
publishing, articles are due by the 15th! 

Contact office@mjcby.org for more information! 
 

mailto:office@mjcby.org

